

27 January 2023

Excellency,

I have the honour to transmit herewith a letter dated 27 January 2023 from H.E. Mr. Krzysztof Szczerski, Permanent Representative of the Republic of Poland to the United Nations and H.E. Mr. Bakhtiyor Ibragimov, Permanent Representative of the Republic of Uzbekistan to the United Nations, in their capacity as co-facilitators of the consultative process on the modalities and outcomes of the High-level Meeting on Tuberculosis.

The attached letter conveys the final version of the draft resolution on the modalities of the High-level Meeting on Tuberculosis, which has been placed under silence procedure until Wednesday, 1 February 2023, at 12 pm.

I would like to remind Member States that the dates of the high-level meetings during the general debate of the seventy-eighth session will continue to be discussed at the next informal meeting of the General Committee.

I thank once again Ambassadors Szczerski and Ibragimov for their outstanding efforts in fulfilling this important role.

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration.

Csaba KŐRÖSI

All Permanent Representatives and Permanent Observers to the United Nations New York